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Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

June 2, 2016

The Honorable Roy Blunt
United States Senate
7700 Bonhomme Ave.
Suite 315

St. Louis, MO 63105

Dear Senator Blunt:

Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floodplain,
wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and Illinois rivers. Qur organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who
are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and
Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Our
particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legisiation to allow improperly
constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to
continue uncorrected.

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the
Mississippi River in llinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in
recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA authorizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny Island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

We urge you to use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny Island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.) If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other Illinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

it 3

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

CE: Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, Illinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers
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Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

June 2, 2016

The Honorable Claire McCaskill
United States Senate

5850 Delmar Blvd.

Suite A

St. Louis, MO 63112

Dear Senator McCaskill:

Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floodplain,
wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and lllinois rivers. Our organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who
are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and
Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Our
particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legislation to allow improperly
constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to
continue uncorrected.

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the
Mississippi River in lllinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in
recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA autharizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

We urge you to use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny Island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.) If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other lllinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

ez

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

CC: Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, lllinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers
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Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floodplain,
wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and Hlinois rivers. Our organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who
are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

Charles C. Hager, Jr.
Richard C. Holton, Sr.

Richard C. Helton, Jr.

Chris Hyams

Don C. Musick. T We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and

Nick Reding Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Our
P Sasthisise particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legislation to allow improperly

constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to
continue uncorrected.

Jason Schnuck

Philip von Gontard

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the

Mississippi River in lllinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in

David Stokes recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA authorizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny Island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

Executive Director:

We urge you 1o use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny Island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.} If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.

BO. Box 50014
St. Louis, MO 63105
314-918-1007

www.grha.org



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other lllinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

it 253

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

CC: Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, Illinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers
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Tasois Clevelanid Dear Congresswoman Wagner:

Paul Dalba
N Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floodplain,

wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and Hlinois rivers. Our organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who

Charles C. Hager, Jr.
Richard C. Holton, 3r.

Rk L ol Ji are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

Chris Hyams

Don C. Musick, Il We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and

Nick Reding Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Our
P particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legislation to allow improperly

constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to
continue uncorrected.

jason Schnuck

Philip von Gontard

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the

Fareutive Davectin: Mississippi River in lllinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in

David Stokes recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA authorizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny Island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

We urge you to use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny Island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.) If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.

P.O. Box 50014
St. Louis, MO 631065
314-918-1007

www.grha.org



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other lllinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

it 23

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

CcC: Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, lllinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers
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G CRe AR Dear Congressman Graves:
Paul Dalba

Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floadplain,
wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and lllinois rivers. Our organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who
are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

Charles C, Hager, Jr.
Richard C. Holton, Sr.
Richard C. Holton, Jr.

Chris Hyams

Don C. Musick, 11 We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and

Nick Reding Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Our
Daug Sansone particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legislation to aliow improperly

T ——— constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to

il Goitied continue uncorrected.

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the

Mississippi River in lllinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in

el ek recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA authorizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny Island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

Executive Director:

We urge you to use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny Island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.) If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.

PO. Box 50014
St. Louis, MO 63105
314-918-1007

www.grha.org



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other lllinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

ez

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

cec: Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, lllinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers
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Dear Congressman Luetkemeyer:

Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floodplain,
wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and lllinois rivers. Our organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who
are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and
Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Cur
particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legislation to allow improperly
constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to
continue uncorrected.

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the
Mississippi River in Illinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in
recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA authorizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny Island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

We urge you to use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny Island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.) If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other lllinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

ez

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

CC: Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, lllinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers
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Jason Cleveland Dear Congressman Clay:
Paul Dalba

Great Rivers Habitat Alliance was founded sixteen years ago to fight for floodplain,
wetlands, and habitat conservation along the Confluence of the Mississippi, Missouri,
and lllinois rivers. Our organization is supported by conservationists and sportsmen who
are dedicated to preserving our region’s historic river heritage.

Charles C. Hager, Jr.
Richard C. Holton, Sr,

Richard C. Holton, Jr.

Chris Hyams

Den C. Musick. ITt We are writing you to express our concerns about the Water Resources and

Nick Reding Development Act of 2016 (WRDA) being considered by the United States Congress. Our
Doug Sansone particular concern in the bill is the potential for the legislation to allow improperly

constructed levees that have been built higher than their legal limits to be allowed to
continue uncorrected.

Jason Schnuck

Philip von Gontard

According to studies and reports, the Sny Island Levee and Drainage District along the

Mississippi River in lllinois has increased the height of its levees without authorization in

David Stokes recent years. Those unjustifiably high levees are sending flood water improperly onto
Missouri lands in Pike County, Lincoln County, and other Missouri locations. Section
4010 of WRDA authorizes the development of a new, comprehensive flood
management plan. While there is nothing wrong with that, subsection D in section 4010
grants authorities the right to approve new plans based on “system-wide benefits”
instead of the standard analyses that has long been required. Those who follow this
issue closely fear that language will be used to allow Sny Island to continue with its
unacceptable levee heights and the resulting damage that it will bring to Missouri
homes, farms, and recreational sites.

Executive Director:

We urge you to use your authority to ensure the integrity of current flood risk
management laws and policies are not eroded in the 2016 WRDA. The Sny Island
district’s levees need to be brought down to their approved heights. (Of course, that
enforcement should not apply only to Sny island levees, but to any improperly
constructed levees along the Mississippi in lllinois and Missouri.) If the Sny Island district
is allowed to change the law after-the-fact to allow their unauthorized levees, it will
make a mockery of the river management process and continue to harm Missouri
residents and communities.

P.O. Box 50014
St. Louis, MO 63105
314-918-1007

www.grha.org



| have enclosed a fact-sheet on the Sny Island dispute. If the Sny Island levee district is allowed to
maintain its unwarranted levee heights without authorization or repercussions, all Missouri
communities along the Mississippi River — including heavily-populated parts of St. Louis and St. Charles,
as well as other Illinois communities that follow the rules — will continue to be put at greater risk of
flood damage. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | would be happy to discuss this
issue with you or your staff further, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

it 23

David Stokes
Executive Director
Great Rivers Habitat Alliance

Enclosure

e Missouri Department of Natural Resources
Missouri Department of Conservation
Upper Mississippi River Basin Association
Upper Mississippi, lllinois, and Missouri Rivers Association
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District
United States Army Corps of Engineers, Saint Louis District
Mississippi River Commission
Missouri Coalition for the Environment
Neighbors of the Mississippi
American Rivers



